
 

 

RESORT 

VILLAGE OF 

GLEN 

HARBOUR 

COMMUNITY 

UPDATE 

Spring 2024 
Your Council for  2023 –July 27, 2024 is:  

 

Mayor : Deb Kachluba 

Deputy Mayor and Councillor: Judi Kehler 

Councillor: Grant Altwasser 

Councillor: Elise Sinclair 

Councillor: Fred Alexander 

 

Administrator: Barb Griffin (The preferred method of contact is e-mail at 

resortvillageofglenharbour@sasktel.net 

  

July 27, 2024 – Resort Village of Glen Harbour Election for Village Mayor and 

Council for a four year term. It is a privilege and honour to serve your fellow 

residents in making our village a place to call home or a place to relax and have 

fun. But this doesn’t happen without some work on the part of the residents. 

Please consider letting your name stand for a position on council which is made 

up of Mayor, and four councillors. Polling station will be located in the 

Community Center. 

GOOD BYE TO BARB: Barb Griffin has served as our Village Administrator since 

August 2017.  She has guided us through many legal and financial questions and 

difficulties. If you get a chance come down and say goodbye to her. 

NEWCOMERS: The village is always happy to welcome newcomers to our 

community.  We hope you will participate in the community activities and get to 

“meet & greet” many of our fine residents. So welcome to you and your families:  

Drew & Kyla Becker; Dennis & Jeannie Langwost; Maria Diantionio; Remo 

Diantionio; Roberto Diantionio; Linda McMullen.  (Disclaimer:  If we have missed 

anyone we apologize for the oversight) 
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NEW BYLAWS: 

Bylaw No. 72-2024 Zoning By-law reflecting revisions to Bylaw No. 22-2013 

Zoning By-law are now in effect. There have been many changes, so prior to any 

building, renovating, demolition, moving check with the village office or with 

Grant at altwasser.glenharbour@sasktel.net 

 Bylaw No. 69-2023 Golf Cart by-law will require all golf carts within the Village 

limits to be licenced. Applications are available on the Village website 

rvglenharbour@sasktel.net or at the Village Office. There will be a fee for the 

licence. 

Bylaw no 71-2024 General Offence and Penalty Bylaw. Any person who 

contravenes any bylaw in force is liable for a penalty. A review of the by-law is 

available at the Village Office 

UPCOMING EVENTS:  

BEEF ROAST:  July 20th, watch for more details. If 

you or someone you know are able to donate 

items for the silent auction and raffle contact 

Mayor Kachluba.glenharbour@sasktel.net 

  

 

HORSESHOES 

 

May 19, 2024 

June 30. 2024  

 Aug 4, 2024  

 September 1, 2024  

 

Sign up starts at 11:00 am at the Gazebo 
  

 

HIRING A CERTIFIED SWIM INSTRUCTOR 

 
Qualifications/Requirements are: 

- Full time days for the 2 weeks of July 8-19th (excluding weekends) Start and end 
times of each session will be determined 
once registrations are complete.  This 
timeline for lessons may be negotiable.  

- Instructor must prepare a daily lesson plan; 
evaluate progress; teach lessons in the lake; 
and be able to communicate effectively 
with parents. 
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- Transportation will be the responsibility of the Instructor. 

- Salary is to be paid at competitive hourly rates and may include an allowance for 
fuel, depending on traveling expectations.  

- For more information about this position, please call OR text Elise Sinclair 306-
540-9268or e-mail sinclair.glenharbour@sasktel.net 

 

Funding has been received from the Community Initiatives Grant (CIF) to support 

this program.  

 

SPORTS & RECREATION PROJECT: Glen Harbour’s Sports and Recreation Team 

has received approval from the Village Council to proceed with a multi-purpose 

sports court that will include a fenced pickleball court, basketball pad with hoop, 

green space and irrigation. The estimated cost of the project is over $100,000.00.  

The Sports and Recreation fund currently has approximately $60,000.00. To 

complete the project we are asking you, as a Glen Harbour resident and/or 

business owner to provide either a personal or corporate donation. We have 

applied for some Grant funds but cannot count on that as a definite source of 

funding. Please contact Councillor Fred Alexander at 306-536-7457 or e-mail 

alexander.glenharbour@sasktel.net for more details about the project. 

FIRE SAFETY TIPS: 

1. Install smoke alarms, check regularly to ensure they are working 

2. Have a working fire extinguisher in a readily available place 

3. Install asphalt/ slate or other non-flammable shingles 

4. Store cut wood a safe distance from your house 

5. Have an easily assessable water hose available 

6. Keep outdoor fires small with a safety area surrounding the firepit 

7. When considering to tackle a small fire yourself always remember the 

“golden rule” of fire safety. “If in doubt, get out, stay out, call the Fire 

Department immediately.” 

THINKING OF BUILDING OR RENOVATING? Check your details before you start. 

Complete a Development Permit before starting any project.  Every building to be 

constructed or renovated needs a Development Permit.  The 2020 Building Code 

is now in effect. Glen Harbour’s Zoning By-Law and amendments are now in 

effect. 

NEW SPEED SIGNAGE and SPEED BUMPS :  Be aware of the new speed sign at the 

corner of Bluebird and Canary. This sign was made available through an SGI Grant 

for road safety. This signage is for the safety of all residents whether driving or 

walking. You will also notice that the speed bumps have not been installed.  Now 

with the new speed sign, this is a trial as to whether we need them or not. If it is 

necessary they will be installed again. 
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FIBRE OPTIC CABLE COMING: Flexnetworks will be  installing underground Fibre 

Optic Cable in Glen Harbour. There should be very little disruption and 

inconvenience to residents, but it will bring faster internet to those who sign up 

for it. More information is available at the village office. 

CONSENT TO USE E-MAIL FOR MUNICPAL NOTICES: In an effort to reduce 

postage and printing costs, the Village is offering residents the opportunity to 

receive specific municipal notices (eg: tax notice) as attachments in an e-mail 

rather than by regular mail.  E-mail Consent Form is on the website. 

 

BENCHES – We have one bench left for sale. The cost is $715.00. Contact 

Councillor Kehler for information: kehler.glenharbour@sasktel.net 

 

Terry Bogdane, a Glen Harbour seasonal resident,  passed away on November 7th, 

2023 from cancer. 

 

 Ronald Bousfield: Nov, 2023: In his retirement Ron moved to Glen Harbour where 

he especially enjoyed the view of the lake, sunsets and visits from family. 

 

Cindy Taylor, Dec 6, 2023: Cherished memories were made at Glen Harbour 

where she spent her childhood as well as raised her children. She was an active 

member of the Community, serving on Council and attending functions with her 

family.  

 

Florence (Flo) Elkew: March 15, 2024: Flo and her late husband, John,  and family, 

Darcy, Derek, and Lee-Ann spent many years at Glen Harbour enjoying both 

summer and winter activities. After John’s passing she found time to spend many 

more years with her friend Leo travelling and enjoying her lakefront home. 

 

Historical fact:  The first Sports Day was held at Glen Harbour in 1890. (From Buffalo 

Grass to Wheat – A History of Long Lake District, 1980) 

 

Good Bye. It has been my pleasure to be the editor of the Spring and Fall Newsletter since 2017. 
Judi Kehler 
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